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Taras Shevchenko School 
of Ukrainian Studies

Performs for UOL Executive Board
The UOL Executive Board Meeting, held in Parma, OH on Saturday, 

January 27th, was pleasantly interrupted by an impromptu presentation of 
Ukrainian carols by the students of St. Vladimir�s Cathedral Ukrainian School.  
The � fteen students enthusiastically sang several carols to the enjoyment of 
board members.  

Ukrainian School Students Carol for UOL Executive Board

In addition to the singing of Ukrainian carols, poems were presented in 
perfect Ukrainian by  Maksym and Andriy Mahlay.  Dr. Volodymyr Bodnar, 
Ukrainian School Director, accompanied the students with his bandura.  The 
senior board was delighted with the brief interlude.

Dinner A Highlight at the Greenleaf Residence
Following the completion of the Board�s business sessions, members at-

tended Vespers at St. Vladimir�s Cathedral and then traveled to the Greenleaf 
home where Helen and Geof hosted a delicious dinner for twenty-eight guests.  
In addition to running to the airport, providing lodging for several board 
members in her home, and making airport pick-ups, Helen, who serves as 1st 
Vice President of the League, made time to prepare an international menu 
that consisted of: Boursin cheese and Irish cheddar cheese spread, chicken and 
broccoli Alfredo, Beef Bourguignon, rice pilaf, Sugar Snap Peas, jello salad, 
mixed greens with tomatoes, fresh basil and fresh mozzarella (with a dressing 
that Helen created with balsamic vinegar from Italy and olive oil from Greece), 
triple chocolate brownies, coconut rum pound cake and rice pudding. And of 
course there was wine served by �the butler �Geof ��.   

The traditional Friday Evening Social was hosted by the Nakonachny 
family with many delicious appetizers and snacks.  Senior and junior board 
members were also lodged at the Nakonachny, Greenleaf, and Kominko 
homes. Lunch on Saturday was prepared and served by St. Vladimir�s chapter 
members. Following Diving Liturgy on Sunday, a delicious luncheon of grilled 
pork loin and other delicious accouterments was prepared by Executive Chef 
Michael Nakonachny.

It was a weekend . . . Parma-Style!

So. . . . have you talked it over with your family and � nally decided 
that your summer vacation plans will include a stop in Pittsburgh for the 
UOL 60th Anniversary Convention?  If you haven�t, you better think 
about it because you really don�t want to miss out on this great celebration 
the Carnegie Senior and Juniors have planned for you.

First of all, the Embassy Suites Hotel is a terri� c place to stay.  Did you 
know that each room is actually a two room suite with the bath in between 
the two rooms?  The entry room is set up as a sitting room/living room with 
TV, sofa, desk, etc., while the second room is set up as the bedroom.  How-
ever, the sofa in the living room is a fold out double bed, so this room can 
also double as another bedroom.  Pretty nice, wouldn�t you say?   Another 
highlight of the Embassy Suites is that a full breakfast is included in the 
price of your room � and this doesn�t just mean muf� ns and coffee!  The 
breakfast includes eggs, bacon, sausage, pastries, cereal, you name it!!  And 
this you won�t believe � the price of your room also includes the Manager’s 
Social Hour at 5:00 pm each day with drinks (including alcohol for those 
over 21) and munchies.   Now that�s a good deal!!

Plan to arrive on Wednesday before Noon because Natalie Kapeluck 
Nixon has a marvelous afternoon of workshops planned for you beginning 
at 1:00 pm on Wednesday.  Now anyone who knows Natalie, our very own 
National Diocesan Director of Youth and Young Adult Ministry, realizes that 
anything Natalie does will not only be educational and inspiring, but will 
also be interesting and fun for both young and old.  So, plan to check into 
the Embassy Suites in time to participate in a few of the workshops.

Wednesday night following the Junior and Senior National Executive 
Board meetings, the Carnegie Senior and Juniors Chapters roll out the red 
carpet with the infamous Carnegie Hospitality Night.  Alexis Sawchuk 
is already organizing chapter members to provide the delicious snacks and 
treats that will make your mouth water � yum, yum!

The actual 60th Convention will open Thursday morning with our Hi-
erarchs concelebrating the Divine Liturgy in the spectacular permanent 
chapel which Fr. Steve Repa, our spiritual Advisor and Michael Kapeluck will 
set up at the hotel.   No delegates or guests spilling out into the hallway at 
our Convention liturgical services this year � the room which our convention 
Chair Steve Sivulich has secured for us as our permanent chapel is large 
enough to accommodate all of our Convention delegates and guests!!  

The Opening Divine Liturgy will be followed by a delicious Executive 
Breakfast being planned by Pat Dorning right at the hotel.  Pat�s been 
working hard with the hotel catering manager to insure that this luscious 
breakfast buffet will be all you need to prepare you for the Convention Busi-
ness Sessions to follow.  Rumor has it that Pat also is planning a few favors 
for you at this Executive Breakfast to focus your attention on our Convention 
theme �Come, follow Me, and I will make you � shers of men.�

Well, that�s enough for now � more about Thursday and Friday night 
Convention activities in next month�s Bulletin.  Look for more �Conven-
tion Chatter� in April! 

60th Annual U.O.L. Convention - 
July 25-29, 2007 Carnegie, PA
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Glory to Jesus Christ!
Slava Isusu Christu!

My soul, my soul arise!  Why are you sleeping?
The end is drawing near and you will 

be confounded
~Kontakion of the Cannon of Saint Andrew of Crete

It is always dif� cult to prepare for Great Lent.  Christmas is such a joy-
ous time where we celebrate together with family and friends.  Yet, a few 
weeks later the tone changes from outward, joyous celebration to the quiet 
inward preparation for Cruci� xion and the ultimate feast of feasts, Pascha 
- Resurrection of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ.  Great Lent is a time to 
contemplate, a time to re� ect on our lives and the realization that the end 
is drawing near.  Are we ready?  Great Lent is the time to get our lives back 
on track, our priorities straight.  During Paschal Matins your priest will 
read the sermon of Saint John Chrysostom.  Let us be the ones that come 
at the � rst hour, prepared for what is to come. 

I would like to sincerely thank everyone who participated in the Thanks-
giving tithing program.  The Christian Caregiving and Missions Commis-
sion was pleased to present the Eastern Orthodox Foundation of Indiana, 
PA with a donation in the amount of $2,251.00.  Over the last several years 
chapters, parishes and individuals have really worked to make a difference 
in the lives of those less fortunate through these projects. It�s still not too 
late to participate in the �Souper Bowl� Sunday project, which bene� ts St. 
Andrew Society�s soup kitchens in Ukraine.  Donations may be sent to Fi-
nancial Secretary, Oleh Bilynsky.

Information concerning the 2007 U. O. L. Essay Contest has been mailed 
to chapters and parishes.  Please encourage the youth of your parish to 
participate.  It�s a great opportunity for them to re� ect on our faith.  If you 
need more information feel free to contact Education Commission Chair-
woman, Anne Bohen.

As Great Lent will soon be upon us it is time to begin thinking about 
attending one of the two U.O.L. Lenten Retreats.  The � rst will be held 
at All Saints Camp March 16-18.  This year�s theme, �Grant me to see my 
own sins and not to judge my brother�, will focus on Great Lent and how to 
prepare ourselves for Pascha.  The second retreat will be held in Bethlehem, 
PA March 9-11.  The theme for this retreat is �Rejoice in the Lord� and will 
discuss the feast days of the Church.  More information concerning both 
retreats can be found in this issue of the Bulletin.  I hope to see many of 
you at these retreats.

The National Executive Board is thrilled to announce the publication of a 
new book titled Hymns of the Ukrainian Orthodox Church.  This book, 
similar to the one compiled by V. Reverend Stephen Hallick for the U.O.L. 
many years ago, has the same songs with the updated version including all 
songs in both Ukrainian and English.  Special thanks must be given to 2nd 
Vice President and Junior U.O.L. Advisor, Dr. Natalie Su� er Bilynsky and 
her committee for the countless hours of work that were put into creating 
this book.  This book is truly a resource for our diocese and I encourage you 
to purchase a copy.

The National Executive Boards of the Senior and Junior U. O. L. held 
their Winter Meetings in Parma, Ohio January 26-28, 2007.  The meetings 
were extremely fruitful.  I would like to thank my parish of St. Vladimir�s for 
hosting this event.  They worked very hard to ensure that our visitors had 
an enjoyable and productive visit.  Mark your calendars now!  The spring 
board meetings will be held in the hosting convention city of Carnegie, PA 
June 8-10.  If you live in the vicinity of these cities and are able to attend 
this meeting I strongly encourage you to do so.    

I hope you have already made plans to attend the 60th Annual Ukrainian 
Orthodox League Convention which will be held July 26-29, 2007.  The  Senior 
and Junior Chapters of Saints Peter and Paul Church in Carnegie, PA are 
excited to host us as we celebrate the 60th anniversary of the U.O.L.  

Praying that Great Lent is a time of peace and meditation
I remain  . . .
Yours in Christ,
Melanie A. Nakonachny

V. Rev. Volodymr Bukata 
Award Recipients

Visit Pani Matka Olga Bukata
by Melanie Nakonachny

On Wednesday, Decem-
ber 6th, three Fr. Bukata 
Award Recipients from 
Saint Vladimir�s Cathe-
dral of  Parma, OH, Saints 
Peter and Paul Church in 
Youngstown, OH and Holy 
Ascension Church in Ma-
plewood, NJ visited Pani 
Matka Olga Bukata at her 
home in Bloom� eld, NJ.  

Pani Matka is the wife 
of the late, V. Reverand 
Volodymyr Bukata, long 
time priest of the Ukraini-
an Orthodox Church of the 
United States of America 
and founder of the Ukrai-
nian Orthodox League.  
While with Pani Matka 
Bukata, they sang tradi-
tional carols and presented 
her with a Christmas tree 
and an icon.  Among the visitors were past V. Rev. Volodymr Bukata Award 
Recipients: Melanie Nakonachny (1995), Christy Bohuslawsky (2004) and Marc 
Senedak (2005).  This award is presented annually at the U. O. L. Convention 
to a Junior member who has exhibited outstanding service to the League.

Melanie Nakonachny, Marc Senedak and 
Christy Bohuslawsky
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JR. UOL CONVENTION HIGHLIGHT
Fun For the Junior’s 

@ FUN FORE ALL
“Fun Fore All” is a family entertainment center located north of Pitts-

burgh, about twenty minutes from the 60th UOL Convention hotel � The 
Embassy Suites Hotel.

This activity is scheduled for Saturday afternoon during the 60th UOL 
Convention and will make available a wide variety of games and activities:
 A huge video arcade! A Go-Kart track!
 A snack bar! Two miniature golf courses!
 A bumper boat pool! Numerous batting cages!

  Kiddie rides!

    Juniors, preteens and youngsters will be transported by bus to the Fun 
Fore All facility.  A lunch will be provided as part of this activity.  The Jr. 
UOL Executive Board endorsed this event at their board meeting held on 
January 27th.

  

Anastasia and Natasha test the motorcycles
and other games

JOHNSON CITY JUNIORS GO CAROLING
by Mikayla Klym

The Jr. UOL at St. John�s Parish in Johnson City, NY went caroling this year, and it was lots of fun!  Jr. U.O.L members made a 6-foot star to take with them. 
The front of the star has an icon of Mary and baby Jesus.  We had a nice, warm bus to ride in from house to house.    It was so much fun going to all of the houses 
for Christmas parties and singing.  We also went to the Broome Developmental Center to sing Christmas carols.

Thank you to everyone who invited us to their houses to sing.  A special thank you for renting the bus!  I hope all of you join us  to sing next year!

Glory to Jesus Christ

Well, another Lenten season is upon us!  Although 
this one started a little earlier than usual, the year 
still seems to be rushing past.  The junior and senior 
Boards had a very successful joint meeting this past 
January 26-28 weekend.  At the meeting many important points of business 
were discussed for the upcoming spring months.  Many projects and activities 
will be in full steam in the Lenten and spring season and I encourage you all 
to take part and make them the best they can be!  

First on our list of activities is this year�s Great Lent Giveaway Project.  
This project will again be worked on in conjunction with the Of� ce of Youth 
Ministry.  Proceeds will go towards the iconography in the newly built cha-
pel at the All Saints Camp.  Please help us in this endeavor.  The junior and 
senior Boards will have their annual �Battle of the Boards�.  This Chapter 
Challenge style event will take place at our next meeting and the boards will 
get sponsors and raise money for the Great Lent Giveaway.

The Junior UOL Raf� e Tickets should have gone out by now.  This is the most 
important National Fundraiser to the Junior UOL, so please buy tickets early 
and often.  If your chapter has not received any tickets to sell please contact 
someone on the board so we can send some to you and get you selling.

This Convention the juniors will hold their Cultural Contest.  It is a great 
event for juniors to showcase their cultural prowess.  This year seniors are 
asked and encouraged to participate in the contest as well.  The Convention 
Body will vote on the entries at the convention in Carnegie.

Hopefully your chapters have already started on these things and are at 
least starting to think about the convention.  Don�t forget about the Pysh Travel 
Grant!  If you think that your chapter is unable to attend the convention for 
� nancial reasons, the Pysh Travel Grant can help you.  Be sure to apply if 
you think this can help you or your chapter.

I wish you and yours a blessed and safe Lenten season.  Remember, myself 
or other board member are just a click or a phone call away, so never hesitate 
to contact us with any questions, concerns, or comments.

I humbly remain�
Yours in Christ
Mark Meschisen

Jr. members making a Caroling Star:
William Ferrante, Grace Hatala, Molly Hatala,

and Cassidy Sullivan

Juniors and Seniors visit the 
Broome Developmental Center












